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From Thursday to Saturday, the Rugby 7s World Cup was held in Dubai for both men and women. Some very surprising results with many shocks! Wales won the men’s cup having beaten NZ earlier in the quarter finals by a single point [photo]. In the quarter finals, all top four favourites were knocked out – NZ, SA, England and Fiji. NZ won the women’s cup beating Australia in the final. The Super 14 continues. Poor old Crusaders are not having much luck this year with another loss. They have had only one win out of four games this season and are languishing down in 8th place when they have been at the top most of the time since the inception of the tournament. Later this year, the decision will be made whether or not to include 7s as an Olympic sport. 
In HK, February was the hottest February on record. HK is definitely being affected by climate change. One of the reasons given is the large chunks on Southern China that were once farm land have been covered with concrete and buildings which do not absorb heat. Nor do they absorb rain – we have been getting unseasonal torrential rain in the past few days as well. I thought I would check the temperatures for my runs in February over the years I have been here. (I keep records of my runs – times, sky conditions and temperature. The Observatory has a phone hotline that gives the temperatures every hour for all districts. On returning from my runs, I phone to get the temperature of the closest area to the run.) The average temperature for the four weeks this February was indeed also the hottest average, though not my much (even though 4 days out of 28 for the month is hardly representative). 
Last Monday I woke up thinking the air conditioner was playing up as I could hear a strange noise. I found out later that it was not the air-con but my right ear that was making the soft strange noise, a bit like puffing air. The puffs corresponded to my heartbeat. I usually only notice when the surroundings are very quiet and it I block my ear there is not sound. I guess this is connected with the Bell’s palsy. 
My ankle is still not completely recovered so instead of skipping and running in the gym, I am doing cycling instead and sometimes two 8-minute rows instead of just one. My hand is much better though I still cannot do curls. 
Went for a run yesterday. I intended running from Tai Mei Tuk along Pat Sin Range to Tai Po but because of the recent rains, the many rocks there would be slippery; also, if it did rain, I did not want to have to travel a long way to get back. So I ran much closer. Cool and didn’t actually rain and I felt good after the 2½ hour run. 
Got your e-mails Gavin. I liked the set up on your deck. However, what did surprise me from the pics was how densely packed all the houses are! There does not seem to be any back yard. Also, this e-mail was headed “Important message from Virgin Atlantic”. What does Virgin Atlantic have to do with it? In the e-mail prior to this one, the website with the logo opened but not the pictures. 

That’s about it for now. 
Cheers
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